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Mr. President,

My delegation appreciates the delegations of Tuvalu for their commitment to the UPR mechanism. This once again demonstrates the unique equal footing principle of the mechanism when every country, regardless its size and population is subject to peer review mechanism by the Council. We also thank Tuvalu for the update on progress and challenges on the implementation of the ten recommendations, arising from the first UPR cycle in 2008. 

Mr. President,

Indonesia welcomes the Second National Strategic Development Plan of Tuvalu and its Mid-term Review. Their key national priorities clearly show the Government commitment to human rights cause. We share the importance of technical and financial assistance from regional and international development partners in positively contributing to the implementation of those national priorities.

My delegation commends Tuvalu, in close collaboration with other countries and UN agencies, for its various measures on public raising awareness programme to promote and protect the right of vulnerable groups, including women and people with disability. These include capacity-building measures and workshops on human rights for police officers, Parliamentarians, and local leaders. Indonesia therefore recommends that Tuvalu continue and enhance these efforts.

Indonesia appreciates the adoption of Police Powers and Duties Act (PPDA) in 2009 which specifically mandates the Police to respond to issues concerning domestic violence, including by making domestic violence a criminal offence. My delegation believes that with continued public awareness-raising campaign, this Act will enable tangible results in eradicating domestic violence in Tuvalu. In this regard, my delegation recommends that Tuvalu step up its efforts to implement the Act.

To conclude Mr. President, my delegation ardently hopes that the People and Government of Tuvalu continue to progress in their endeavours on the promotion and protection of human rights of their population.  

I thank you.
